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MINUTES 
HEALTH & SANITATION COMMITTEE 

JANUARY 4, 2022 
 

 The Penn Township Health and Sanitation Committee convened on Tuesday, 
January 4, 2022, at 7:04 p.m. following the Finance Committee meeting. Present were 
Chairman Elksnis, Commissioners Berlingo, Brown, Cromer and Heiland. Also present 
were Township Manager Rodgers, WWTP Superintendent Mahone and Township 
Secretary Sweeney. The following items were discussed: 
  
ANNOUNCEMENTS: There were none. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: The minutes of the December 7, 2021, Health and 
Sanitation Committee meeting were approved as submitted. 
 
CITIZEN’S COMMENTS: There were none.  
 
OAK HILL HERSHEY HEIGHTS SEWER PROJECT: WWTP Superintendent Mahone 
reported a prebid meeting was held on December 21, 2021, at the Public Works 
Building. Due to the design changes needed at 91 Oakhill Drive there will be an 
addendum to the contract documents made today or tomorrow. The bids will be opened 
on January 11, 2022 at 2 p.m. at the Township Office.  
 
JANET STREET AND BREEZEWOOD DRIVE SEWER PROJECTS: WWTP 
Superintendent Mahone reported the Township is still waiting on responses to the follow 
up letters to obtain the necessary easements for the Janet Street Project. The manholes 
have been delivered.  
 
The final design lay out for the Breezewood Drive sewer project was approved by the 
South Western School District and Hanover Land Service is proceeding with the 
wetland crossing permit.  
 
PROPOSED FILL SITE BESIDE PUBLIC WORKS BUILDING: WWTP Superintendent 
Mahone reported GHD received a response from DEP that no further chapter 106 
permitting is required. On December 29, 2021, a letter was received from the York 
County Conservation District indicating the Township’s application for a General 
NPDES Stormwater discharge permit is complete. The Township will wait for their 
review.  
 
NPDES PERMIT RENEWAL: WWTP Superintendent Mahone reported GHD submitted 
the renewal application for the NPDES discharge permit at the wastewater treatment 
facility on December 27, 2021. DEP acknowledge receipt of the application and will 
review for completeness.  
 
OTHER MATTERS: There were none.  
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CITIZEN’S QUESTIONS TO THE COMMITTEE: There were none. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Donna M. Sweeney,  
Township Secretary  


